Stafford and District Billiards and Snooker League (SDBSL)
Response for the Stafford Institute - Friday, 22 February 2013
The current Stafford and District Billiards and Snooker League (SDBSL) Committee have been requested by Malcolm Wharne to advise you, as a club directly, why Malcolm was asked to leave the SDBSL committee meeting which took place at Stafford Rangers on Monday 18 February 2013. As a compromise, on this occasion only, we dealt with Malcolm's points and requests at the start of the meeting and dealt with SDBSL issues once Malcolm had left.


The following is a brief note on how and why the current committee was formed.

The present committee was formed initially as an interim group at a Special General Meeting (SGM) held after the conclusion of the 2012 snooker season.  The committee was formed after the previous 2011/2012 committee, of which Malcolm Wharne held the position of Vice Chairman, was removed from office at that SGM following a vote of no confidence by members present.  Those interim committee members were subsequently voted in post at the following 2012 Annual General meeting (AGM).
The current committee’s initial priority was to stabilise the League after the issues that had resulted in the removal of the previous committee.  The following rule highlights one of their crucial aims:
4) The aims of the SDBSL shall be to provide and maintain the circumstances within which the entitlement of all to enjoy their game is assured and to treat all Member Clubs and players in a fair and equal manner.

The committee, not wishing to reflect on previous issues and problems, decided that in order to move the League forward they needed to be seen as completely divorced from the previous committee.  We therefore decided that it would be inappropriate for any of the previous committee members to be involved in committee meetings.  This obviously excluded any previous members that were voted onto the committee as provided for within the current League Rules.  Indeed the acting chairman at the SGM stressed the point that any previous committee members could put themselves forward for re-election.
This is a SDBSL Committee decision and is not aimed at any individual; this policy has been adopted to ensure the integrity of the newly formed committee going forwards.

The SDBSL Committee acknowledges Stafford Institute's on-going participation and support of the SDBSL as one of its founding member clubs (as pointed out in correspondence provided by Malcolm Wharne).
Robert Wharne is the representative for Stafford Institute and if he is unable to attend future SDBSL Committee meetings, SDBSL welcome representation from any active Stafford Institute member who was not a member of the previous 2011/2012 SDBSL Committee.
This decision is the majority decision of the current SDBSL committee. This decision will be reviewed at the 2013 AGM and no further correspondence will be accepted with regards to this matter until that time, on either a collective SDBSL Committee or individual SDBSL Committee member basis.



Best regards,
SDBSL Comittee 2013

